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SEEM Collaborative Board of Director’s Meeting

SEEM Collaborative Administrative Office

December 1, 2010

Superintendents

Dr. Les Olson – Stoneham

Dr. John Doherty – Reading

Ms. Joanne Benton – Wilmington

Mr. William McAlduff – Winchester

Mr. Robert Hassett – Lynnfield

Ms. Joan Landers – Wakefield

Ms. Kathleen Willis – North Reading

Mr. Mark Donovan – Woburn

Mr. Richard Langlois – Saugus

Patricia White-Lambright – Melrose SPED

Also Present:

Collaborative Staff



Planning and Assessment Committee

Cathy Lawson




Frank Scott

Clinton Rowe

Absent Superintendent:

Mr. Joseph Casey – Melrose

Opening comments and meeting called to order by Chair of the Board, Dr. Les Olson at 9:07am.

(Materials in addition to Board packet included individual district trust account information and bound copy of FY10 financial audit)

1. Agenda – Motion to accept as enclosed – Approved by all
2. Approval of General minutes of October 6, 2010. – Motion to accept as enclosed -Approved by all

3. Administrative  and Committee Reports

· Report from Planning and Assessment Committee – Dr. Frank Scott spoke on staffing levels for each classroom, 1:1 aides, and transition planning.

· Executive Directors Report – Cathy Lawson spoke on collaborative audits, and the Assessment of Postsecondary Transition Skills by Rich Plouffe, and the Anti-bullying policy is up on the website.

· Financial Report – Clinton Rowe reviewed the Revenue and Expense budget as of November 19, 2010.

4. North Reading Transportation –  NRTBUS, Inc

Northeast Transportation Network Contract cannot be extended due to fact that not all named Collaborative’s on the contract voted to extend.  Discussion was had as to whether or not to renew the current contract.  Decision was made to form a sub-committee of Superintendents, Sped directors, Business managers and for SEEM Collaborative to issue an RFP for Special Education Transportation Services on behalf of participating districts.  Responses to RFP will be brought to the Board at February’s meeting.

5. Municipal Medicaid

· Maria Tegan is retiring January, 2011, discussion to keep Ms Tegan on as a consultant for remainder of the year to assist in the transition of services to another vendor. Proposals from two vendors will be brought back to the February Board Meeting.

6. Facilities

Leases are up in Stoneham, June 2011, schools that are available are Clapp School in Woburn and Parker School in Winchester (only if override does not pass)  Lease options will be brought to the February Board meeting.

Motion was made by Joan Landers and seconded by Bob Hassett for SEEM Collaborative to explore the possibilities of available sites and for the Executive Director to enter into lease negotiations with member districts who have space to house programs – Approved by All

7. Audit

 

Copy of final June, 2010 audit report included in packet – bound copy given in separate to packet.

8. Other

Discussion for 11-12 budgets for salary increases, to be projected from the average of the FY12 nominal increases salary scales from member districts.

FY12 budget proposal will occur at the February Board Meeting.

Motion to adjourn made by Mr. Robert Hassett and seconded by Ms. Joan Landers at 11:10 am – Approved by all.
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